DRAFT                    MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

              MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12 OCTOBER 2015

AT 7:00PM IN THE MOOT HALL

               Present:              Cllr Kiff, Mayor, took the Chair 

                                          Cllr Bond


Cllr Digby






 


   Cllr Fellowes

Cllr Fox






 

               Cllr Harris


Cllr Jones




 
 

   Cllr Osben


Cllr Palmer






 


   Cllr Walker


Cllr Worster

               There were five members of the public present, as well as Cllr Smith – SCC, Cllr M Jones – SCDC 




 
and PCSO Barrow from the Leiston and Aldeburgh SNT team. 

1.
Apologies: Apologies had been received prior to the meeting from Cllr Haworth-Culf – SCDC and 

Cllr Stedman.

 2.
Councillors’ Declaration of Interest


There were no declarations of interest.

 3.         To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Council meeting held on 14 September 2015



Minutes of the Council meeting held on 14 September 2015 were APPROVED. The Minutes 
were APPROVED and were duly signed. Cllr Worster ABSTAINED from this, as he was not 
present at last month's meeting.


4.
SCC report and Correspondence




Cllr Smith delivered his report (see Appendix One).




The Town Clerk explained that she had been contacted by a number of residents about the 
reduction of the bus service, the poor communication surrounding this and particularly the 
change to times that mean the service fails to meet up with connecting trains at Saxmundham.  
(The scheduled service arrives into Saxmundham one minute before the train is due to depart).




Cllr Smith conceded that this was regrettable, but as the service was generally not well-used 
and no longer subsidised by the County Council, there was little he could achieve to address 
this matter. He commented that the bus operator – First, recognised that there was now a 
problem with meeting train connections and had agreed to address this, but he had no definite 
timescale for when this might be considered. He confirmed he would pass the contact details to 
the Town Clerk for her to pursue.




Cllr Fellowes put a number of questions to Cllr Smith about the closure of Alde Lane, 
particularly in relation to the communication process and  lack of prior notification given to 
residents. It appears that letters were only distributed to residents of Alde Lane and Lee Road, 
ignoring all properties in the Crescent Road/Fawcett Rd/Hartington Rd/Terrace and 
Beaconsfield Rd areas. Cllr Smith had alluded to these issues in his report and explained that he 
and the Mayor had visited the contractor separately to understand the extent of the works. He 
hoped that there would be a temporary cessation of works during the half-term holidays and 
that the complete closure would be lifted before twelve weeks, even if traffic lights were 
necessary.




It was generally agreed that there was a lack of traffic management on all the surrounding 
roads, especially as all the aforementioned areas are heavily used by parked vehicles. Cllr 
Worster pointed out the main drain is collapsing in Alde Lane and it was likely that the road 
will need to be closed again to address these works.



5.
SCDC Report and Correspondence

    

Cllr Jones delivered the report for SCDC on behalf of herself and Cllr Haworth-Culf (see 
Appendix Two).



Cllr Fellowes requested an update on the changes to delegated powers for the planning 
process. She pointed out that there was no notification that this matter was going to be 
debated and it only came to light as a consequence of her presence at the SALC area 
meeting on 21 September 2015.  ATC had provided a statement to the Leader of SCDC to be 
read out at the Council meeting. Cllr Herring had suggested that it was appropriate for Cllr 
Jones to read this as the ward member for Aldeburgh. Cllr Jones commented that Aldeburgh 
was the only Council who had expressed any views on the matter.
The changes to the 
scheme have now been recommended by SCDC, although clarification on a number of 
points was still awaited. Cllr Kiff expressed some disappointment that no other Council had 
offered any views. 



Cllr Bond asked Cllr Jones for an update on Fantasia and requested that the District Cllr 
share how she had voted in the discussion at SCDC's Planning Committee.  Cllr Jones 
confirmed she had abstained from the vote, as she believed that was the best course of action 
at the time. It was pointed out that ATC had received an assurance that the handling of this 
matter was to be addressed by the Chief Executive and the Leader of the Council, but no 
update had been provided since the beginning of September.



Cllr Jones left the meeting.


6.
Police Report



PCSO Barrow delivered the Police Report. (see Appendix Three). 


Cllr Harris again asked for the issue of cyclists riding bicycles at night without lights to be 
addressed. This is particularly hazardous along Thorpeness Road . Cllr Smith requested 
clarification about the drug offence recorded and PCSO Barrow confirmed it was a Class C 
possession.


Cllr Fellowes had previously asked for the Police view on the traffic management issues 
arising from the closure of Alde Lane and PCSO Barrow explained that the Police hadn't 
been consulted, nor were they listed on the circulation, so they had also been unable to take 
a more pro-active stance on the closure.


Finally Cllr Fellowes congratulated PCSO Barrow for his recent award recognising his 
community work in Saxmundham.


7.
PUBLIC FORUM


The Mayor suspended Standing Orders to invite questions from the public gallery. 


A resident asked what had happened to the former Black Horse building and the plans for 
rebuilding in this area. The Town Clerk confirmed that there was Planning permission 
given by SCDC to demolish the building due to its dilapidated condition, but the rebuild 
must replicate the original frontage of the building; given that it is located in the heart of the 
Conservation Area..


There were no further questions from the public gallery and the Mayor reinstated Standing 
Orders.


COMMITTEES REPORTS:

8a.
PROPERTY & FINANCE COMMITTEE


8ai)
Report from Chairman of Property & Finance Committee

 
Cllr Jones reported that the repairs to various footpaths and potholes was completed last 
week and whilst the contractor had been frustrating to make contact with, he has 
done a 
good job and it is reassuring to have the work completed before the winter.


Scout Hut – The Rugby Club has developed their plans for the Scout Hut with a couple of 
options concerning the designed internal  layout. They are now working on establishing an 
estimate for costs before presenting their proposal is to representatives of ATC to explore 
funding and grants. The key issues are sorting out the roof and making the building more 
secure. Peter Cox has offered to continue to support ATC on this matter. 


Asbestos Surveys


These have now been completed for The Moot Hall, Pet Perfection, the Groundsman's 
Cottage and the WCs on King's Field. 


Funding application for Kings Field drainage


Robin Boyd and Cllr Jones have met to start the application process and have had a very 
useful initial discussion. The 
application needs to be submitted early November so the 
timescale is tight, but achievable.


There are a number of actions which need to be progressed now that holidays are over; 
including the extension to King's Field car park, tree survey recommendations, chasing up 
Moot Hall quotations
and sorting out lighting, ROSPA Recommendations and the Financial 
Risk Review. 

    8aii)  
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that Cllr Osben is appointed as Vice Chair of the Property & 


Finance Committee.



 

PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Bond.

 

11 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions




CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

      
8b.      SERVICES COMMITTEE 

     
8bi)
Due to holidays, Cllr Fox had little to report this month. However, she did confirm that she 
will be working with the Town Clerk to address improvements in office technology.



 
 8c.
PLANNING




           8ci)  
 Cllr Worster confirmed that the application had now been received for the development of 

 

houses at the Brick Dock site. A debate took place about the need for a public meeting , but 

 

it was finally decided that the Committee needs to discuss the application extensively on 20 

 

October before the appropriate course of action can be determined. There have been a 

 

sizeable number of objections raised by residents of neighbouring properties about this 

 

proposed development. It was agreed that the Town Clerk would seek an extension to the 
 

deadline from SCDC.  Cllr Smith offered to look at the highways implications for the site. 
 

There was also some confusion concerning the Community Infrastructure Levy figures that 
 

had been quoted in the EADT and it was agreed that this had been misleading.


 

Cllr Worster reported that a response had been submitted by the Committee concerning the 
 

proposed development of the laundry site to the rear of Leiston Road, but that additional 
 

information had been requested that still needs consideration. As members of the Planning 
 

Committee, Cllr Fellowes declared a non-pecuniary interest in the laundry site application  
 

and Cllr Bond also declared a non-pecuniary interest in the Brick Dock. Both Cllrs are  
 


 

residents adjacent to the respective proposed developments.




 
8d.     GRANTS, REQUESTS & EVENTS

     
8di)
Cllr Digby confirmed that a Fireworks meeting was scheduled for 15 October at 6 pm in the 
Community Centre. Posters and raffle tickets were being distributed around the town and a 
banner had been ordered for the roundabout. 



 

He handed over to Cllr Fox who gave an update on the changes being made by the ABA for 
this year's Christmas lights. The plan is to move away from the traditional switch-on in the 
High Street, focussing the event on and around Moot Green. The event will be held on 
Saturday 12 December, using the Moot Hall as Santa's grotto. There will be musical 
entertainment and refreshments. For the first time, it is intended that the Moot Hall will also 
be illuminated and Cllr Fox explained she was seeking permission for this and for ATC to 
purchase the lights for The Moot Hall. There will be two big trees in town; one on the High 
Street and one on Moot Green and then the plan is for the lampposts along the High Street to be 
lit up.


 

Cllr Fellowes commented that it would be nice if the lampposts to the north of The Moot Hall 
could be lit up. There were questions about the maintenance and lifespan of the lights and Cllr 
Harris enquired about the level of voltage involved. Cllr Smith offered to contribute a sum of 
£500 towards the cost of the Christmas lights. 



 

RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC invests up to a maximum of £1500 for the purchase, 
storage and installation of Christmas lights for The Moot Hall.



 

PROPOSED by Cllr Harris. SECONDED by Cllr Kiff.

 

11 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions






 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY




 
8dii)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC donates a sum of £50 towards the production costs 
of a fund-raising calendar for Aldeburgh Primary School.



 

PROPOSED by Cllr Digby. SECONDED by Cllr Walker.

 

11 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions






 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


 
8diii)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC donates the sum of £500 to 653 Squadron to assist 
with associated costs, including travel when supporting important events in Aldeburgh.




 

PROPOSED by Cllr Harris. SECONDED by Cllr Jones.

 

11 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions


     CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


 
9.
Representatives’ Reports.

· Cllr Palmer reminded Cllrs that he had worked on the revisions to the Emergency Plan and he hoped to discuss it in more detail at a forthcoming meeting

· Cllr Walker had attended a meeting of the Alde & Ore Estuary Partnership on 29 September and he gave an update of the proposed Environment Agency work to improve the river wall and the potential introduction of a cycle path. There are also plans to deposit additional large boulders beyond the Martello Tower to strengthen the sea defences.

· Cllr Jones reported that there is a pre Tennis Club AGM committee meeting on Tuesday 3 November which she will be attending. The AGM is on Wednesday 11 November at 6.30 pm in the Community Centre. A report will be submitted for this meeting. Cllr Jones had also chaired a Trust meeting on the 1 October. The Finance report continued to show an improvement with a good first 8 months – it was too early to have September's accounts. Turnover is up on the previous year and the gross margin is holding up. The floor has recently been resurfaced and it looks very good. The new Centre Manager is in place and is making a difference. The first Sunday lunches were at the end of September and feedback is very positive with several bookings already taken for the October date and hopefully the frequency will increase.  The start of the Rugby season is also making a difference. Unfortunately, due to holiday commitments, nobody was able to attend the Aldeburgh Society meeting on 21 September.

· Cllr Harris had chaired a meeting of the Aldeburgh United Charities.

· Cllrs Digby continues to oversee the allotments and has marshalled a recent visit of East Anglian Practical Classics on Moot Green.

10. 
Town Clerk’s Report




 

The Town Clerk explained that she would be attending the quarterly Town Clerk's meeting at 
SCDC on 17 October and had been informed that Clerks would be given a briefing to the 
changes in delegated powers. She had received a letter from the Jubilee Hall Development 
Group who were conducting a feasibility study into how the venue might best contribute to 
town life and what facilities it might require. 





 

The Town Clerk continued by giving information on the report from the external auditors 
BDO, whose sole recommendation this year was to approve the budget and the precept 
separately. 


 

RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC approves and accepts the annual return, now the 
opinion of the external auditor has been received.



 

PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Fox.

 

11 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions






 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


 

Cllr Harris thanked the Town Clerk for her work on this matter.



 

Preparations were made for Remembrance Sunday and the Town Clerk reported that sadly, 
there would be no personnel from 653 Squadron this year, as there were carrying out a training 
exercise in Arizona. A number of matters needed to progress; the most pressing of which (that 
hadn't previously been mentioned) was the Tree Survey.






           


 
11.       Mayor’s Notes.


It had been another busy month for The Mayor who reported that he had attended a number 
of functions and meetings during the past month including;

· 15 September – Presentation by Museum Trustees – Plans for the future

· 15 September – Carnival Committee meeting

· 24 September – NSPCC AGM at Orwell Park School, Nacton

· 25 September – Attended the opening of the new 6th form at Alde Valley High School

· 27 September – Ipswich Mayor’s Sunday Service

· 29 September – Moot Hall – planning application for Brick dock site available at Moot Hall for public viewing.

· 1 October – Neighbourhood Plan meeting with Cllr Bond at the Riverside Centre, Stratford St Andrew

· 1 October – AC&ST Trustees Meeting at the Community Centre

· 4 October – Suffolk Coastal District Council Civic Service and Reception

· 12 October Save the Children Fund 50th Anniversary Afternoon Tea

 



12.
Correspondence


Numerous letters had been received in the past month; particularly relating to the closure of 
Alde Lane and the objections to the proposed development at the Brick Dock. There was 
also a letter from Richard Marson requesting ATC's permission to use The Moot Hall over 
the weekend of 6-8 October 2017to recognise the centenary of the death of Elizabeth Garrett 
Anderson.


Finally, the Town Clerk confirmed that she had received a letter from the Groundsman, 
Brian Nickels, notifying her of his intention to retire (following almost eighteen year's 
service) at the end of the year. She thanked him for his long-standing contribution and noted 
that he was happy to continue to support the work of ATC if required at events in the future. 



13.
Gifts and/or Hospitality Received by Councillors


There was nothing to declare this month.



14.
Items to pay – details had been previously circulated to Cllrs.


The Town Clerk noted one additional payment to cover the cost of the Asbestos Survey. All payments were PROPOSED FOR APPROVAL


PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Digby.


11 In Favour 


0 Against


0 Abstentions


CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

   There being nothing further to discuss the meeting ended at 8.48 pm

   
   The next meeting of Aldeburgh Town Council will take place on Monday 9 November 2015 at 7.00 pm in The Moot Hall.




 
APPENDIX ONE

         
SCC REPORT TO ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL





 
FROM COUNTY CLLR RICHARD SMITH MVO

        
12 OCTOBER 2015

A short report this month because most of my time is being taken up at County Council level with discussions leading to publishing a draft budget for the next two years. We know that we have to find some £75 million worth of savings to set a balanced budget, as is required by law. All upper tier local authorities who have responsibility for social care of both the vulnerable elderly and young people at risk are facing very tough choices as budgets have been reducing since 2011 and all the easy choices have been made and implemented, leaving the very much tougher decisions to be faced up to now. We will get there because we have to. The budget will be published on 13 November and examined by the County’s cross-party Scrutiny Committee on 26 November. There is a certain irony in that, because the day before on 25 November, the Chancellor will announce future spending limits in his Comprehensive Spending Review. We will thus understand the headline news in time for Scrutiny, but the mass of detail will emerge slowly in the weeks up to Christmas and substantial changes to our draft budget might have to be made. All we can pick up so far is that the Chancellor’s announcement is unlikely to be very kind to local government…

On Saturday 12 September I was pleased to be invited to Aldeburgh Library to present certificates and medals to those children who has completed the Summer Reading Challenge, which was to read at least six nominated books on a connected theme during the school holidays. It was wonderful to see so many children, accompanied by their parents, turn up to receive their due recognition, and I think they came for that reason, not for the chocolate cake and drinks that followed! I offer full praise to the librarian, her team of adult volunteer helpers and the backing of members of the Aldeburgh Library Foundation for encouraging so many children to take part.

The closure of Alde Lane for up to three months is a current problem. I have visited the building site and talked to the Foreman who is certainly aware of the inconvenience caused to local residents. He has promised that as soon as it is safe to do he will fence off the site, even if this extends into the road, so that one lane of the carriageway can be opened. I do not believe the County, as the Highways Authority, has acted as well as it should have done here and I have complained at the highest level about the decision made and the lack of consultation – and that lack of consultation did not just omit you, but me also. I understand that for a short closure, say of two or three days, this is not necessary, nor possible, but for an extended period like three months this should be done. I was not pleased to learn, in conversation, with the site supervisor, that the County offered a six month closure if needed! I am trying to get the restriction modified for the half-term weekend, but I do not have the power to insist on this being done. I do hope lessons will be learned and a better decision-making system implemented for the future.

The loss of Mrs Gayler as headteacher of the Primary School at the end of this term is a real one. She has helped transform the school from having its difficulties to being successful, and I pay a great tribute to her for all her efforts. I will call to see her after half-term to wish her well and to thank her for her high-quality leadership. 

Finally, I am grateful to the Mayor and Council for its invitation to lay a wreath on Remembrance Sunday. This year, however, it is my turn to place my wreath on Leiston war memorial, so I tender my apologies that I cannot be with you on that poignant occasion.



 
Richard Smith richard.smith@suffolk.gov.uk 01728 602714

APPENDIX TWO



 
SCDC REPORT TO ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL





 
FROM CLLRS T J HAWORTH-CULF & M JONES 

        
12 OCTOBER 2015



 
Brown Bins – Hopefully a decision will be made regarding these in November, update to follow.





 
Annual Budget Review Meeting – We will once more be hosting the annual Town & Parish Liaison 
 

  
meeting in the Council Chamber on Monday, 16 November, 2015, starting at 6.30pm.  


 
This allows us to inform and consult with Town & Parish Councils about Suffolk Coastal's budget and 
 

  
medium term financial plan, as well as highlighting and discussing the key issues and the continued 
 

 
financial pressures we are under.


 
Representatives from Suffolk County Council and the Police will also be there to discuss the challenges 
 
they are facing and to answer any questions. Each Town and Parish Council can send one or two 
 

 
representatives. They can confirm representation, by Friday 30 October 2015, to 
 


 
 
karen.cook@eastsuffolk.gov.uk


 
East Suffolk Partnership Forum 2015 - The third ESP Annual Forum will be held at Trinity Park 
 


 
Conference Centre, Bucklesham, near Ipswich, on Friday 27 November 2015 from 9am - 2pm.


 
The ESP Board recognises that with support, local people are often best placed to find innovative 
 

 
solutions to local problems and this year’s forum will seek to challenge our perceptions and promote 
 



 
creative approaches to tackle local priorities together. We have a packed programme of speakers, 
 


 
workshops and seminars lined up, and there will also be plenty of opportunity to visit the ‘market place’ 
 
and network over lunch.


 
The forum is free of charge and, due to the popularity of the event, advance booking is essential – by 
  


 
visiting: www.eelga.gov.uk/events/east_suffolk_partnership_forum_2015

 
Travellers – As we saw when we had the unauthorised Traveller encampment in Kesgrave recently, this is 
 
still a very sensitive issue with the public which places the local authorities in a very difficult position.


 
The intention is to once again examine the issue of providing short-stay stopping places for Travellers and 
 
Gypsies. The approach is to appeal to landowners and other key stakeholders to identify likely sites for 
 
consideration, with the aim of identifying three sites across Suffolk. Any potential site will have to meet 
 
strict suitability criteria.


 
Launched on 23 September, the ‘Call for Sites’ aims to identify land on which to locate three Short Stay 
 
Stopping Sites for the Gypsy and Traveller community. Suffolk does not currently have any sites of this 
 
type. Between 2009 and July 2015, Suffolk has seen 280 unauthorised Gypsy and Traveller encampments. 
 
These encampments cost the taxpayer tens of thousands of pounds each year to deal with. Other counties 
 
who have established short stay stopping sites have seen a reduction in unauthorised encampments.


 
The Call for Sites closes on 15 November. All sites submitted will be carefully assessed against the 
 


 
criteria, so the Public Sector Leaders Group can decide which sites to put out for consultation in 
 






 
December 2015. In February 2016, the Public Sector Leaders Group will decide which sites to put forward 
 
to the planning process, with the aim of having the sites up and running by the end of 2016.


 
The Call for Sites booklet, a series of FAQs and details of how to respond are all available at 
 


 
www.suffolk.gov.uk/shortstay 


 
Suffolk Coastal children get lessons in staying safe

 
Children in Suffolk Coastal are being offered the opportunity to take part in a national safety  

 
initiative aimed at Year 6 school pupils (10 – 11 year olds).

 
Crucial Crew is organised by the Suffolk Coastal Community Safety Partnership (CSP) and Rotary 
 
club members and is supported by partnership agencies including the Police, Fire Service, Suffolk  

 
Coastal Active Communities Team, Suffolk County Council, The Matthew Project, Live Well 
 
 
Suffolk and Rotary volunteers. Funding for this has been raised by the Rotary District clubs.


  
It teaches children how to tackle the personal dangers they face and helps to prevent them from 
  

 
becoming involved in crime. The scheme raises their awareness in a fun and effective way so that  
 
they may be better equipped to increase their own and others safety.

 
The sessions will run from Monday 19 to Friday 23 October 2015 at Stratford St Andrew Riverside 
 
Centre. 700 children from across Suffolk Coastal will be attending this year’s event and the  
 

 
scenarios include first aid, fire safety, personal safety, healthy eating, electrical safety, road safety,  
  
Anti-social behaviour and alcohol/drugs.


  
Crucial Crew is an important annual initiative as it brings agencies across Suffolk together to teach 
  
our children the essential life skills they need to keep safe.  The idea of the training is that children 
  
will learn some very serious skills in a fun and interactive environment.

 
Future50 applications closing date

 
Future50 is an exciting new business growth programme that's designed to recognise Norfolk and 
  
Suffolk's most innovative companies.

 
The company wants to find the region's 'ones to watch' and to accelerate their growth ambitions  

  
through quality business advice, inspirational networking events that stimulate peer learning, 
  
 
innovative multimedia business support and access to grant funding as an investment catalyst.  
  

 
Future50 members will be the individuals and companies that will be creating jobs, growing at a 
  
faster rate than others and that have the drive and ambition needed to be leaders in their sector.

 
Funded by Round 6 of the Government's Regional Growth Fund, Future50 will be delivered across 
 
Norfolk and Suffolk by Nwes and Archant, with partners Barclays, Birketts, Lovewell Blake and  
 
UEA adding ongoing support throughout. 


 
Future50 would like to remind local businesses that the application window to join is set to close on  
  
Thursday 22nd October. For more information please consult the Future50 website:  
 

 
http://www.future50.org/

Take part in the People's Run 2 Remember!


 
More runners and volunteers are being encouraged to take part in the People’s Run 2 Remember on 
 
Sunday 25 October. The 5km fun run takes place in Rendlesham Forest at 11am. There will also be 
 
activities between 10am and 2pm for the whole family to enjoy, including a climbing wall, bouncy  
  
castle, face painting and refreshments.

 
Previously known as The Poppy Run, the event aims to commemorate fallen soldiers and raise  
 

 
valuable funds for associated charities; ABF The Soldiers' Charity, RAF Benevolent Fund, Royal 
 
Navy & Royal Marines Charity and Scotty's Little Soldiers.


 
Suffolk Coastal District Council are organising this event again this year and hope that everyone  
 
will get involved. Cllr Haworth-Culf, Cabinet Member for Customers, Communities and Leisure at 
 
Suffolk Coastal District Council, said: “We want the fun run to be bigger and better than ever this  
 
year so we’re asking people of all abilities to sign up.

 
“You don’t have to run the race – you can walk, jog or even crawl if you want to. This event is  

 
about raising money and having some fun to remember those who have given us so much.”

 
If you would like to sign up, visit: www.peoplesrun2remember.com/event-entry
People interested in volunteering on the day of the event can contact: 
   active.communities@eastsuffolk.gov.uk or Tel:  01394 444652 The closing date for entries is Sunday 18 October.

Public consultation on the Alde and Ore Estuary Plan

 
The Alde and Ore Estuary Partnership has completed the Estuary Plan and is now ready to seek the  

 
views of people about the future of the Estuary, and the plans to upgrade the river defences to  
 

 
preserve the whole community.




  
The Partnership would like to hear from anyone who visits, lives or works in the Alde and Ore  
 

 
Estuary area, from Snape to Aldeburgh, Orford, Shingle Street and the surrounding areas. The  
 
  
partnership is working to develop a programme for the future management of this area and how best  
  
to preserve the businesses, homes, land and wildlife, tourism and economy of the estuary. That plan  
  
has now been completed, and an 8-week public consultation is being launched on 5th November,  
  
which is seeking people’s views on the plan.

 
Those who wish to take part will be able to look at proposals online, in person at public offices and  
 
speak to members of the Partnership at drop-in sessions.

 
Sir Edward Greenwell Bt., Chairman of the Partnership, said: “This plan has been developed with 
 
the assistance of both County and District councils and the statutory bodies. We need about £10 
 
million to upgrade the defences to protect this very beautiful and special area and we want as many  
 
people as possible to take part in this consultation about the future of the area. It is really important  
 
that we hear from the local community, businesses and visitors to make sure that their views are  
 
represented.”

The draft plan can be viewed online at www.aoep.co.uk  from 5th November, at public libraries in  Aldeburgh and Woodbridge, at the Suffolk Coastal District Council at Melton and through local  parish councils. Comments should be sent via the website above or aoepconsultation@gmail.com.


 
 Public drop-in meetings are being held on:

· Saturday 21st November - Aldeburgh Church Hall - 9.30 am to 1 pm  

· Thursday 26th November - Oyster Bar, Snape Maltings - 2 pm to 7 pm

· Thursday 3rd December - Orford Town Hall, Orford - 2 pm to 7 pm


 
This consultation finishes on 17th December 2015.

 Coastal communities programme helping to shape Suffolk

 
It has now been six months since the Coastal Communities programme of projects began in Suffolk  
 
and six exciting projects are now taking place across the Suffolk Coast.


 
A Children’s Film Festival has been set up in Aldeburgh by the Cinema’s Audience Development  
 
Project and includes year-round work to boost the number of children visiting the cinema in  
 


 
Aldeburgh and others in the Suffolk Coastal region.


 
Over the summer, the group have been busy with screening of acclaimed films such as Disney’s 
 
splendid Inside Out and beautiful Oscar-nominated Irish animation Song of the Sea as well as  
 

  
organising painting and willow making and scary make-up workshops. Further activities are set to  
 
take place in autumn and winter this year, all culminating in a Film Festival for kids and young  
 
people in February 2016.

 
The Suffolk Coasts and Heaths Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty team are looking to develop a  
 
self guided walking route to the north of Southwold called the Pier Path. The team hope the path  
 
will encourage more visitors and residents to explore and discover more of the Suffolk Coast.

 
A new sculpture will soon be in place at Snape Maltings. A competition was launched earlier this  

 
year to create a vantage point across the reed beds at Snape and a new view of this stunning  
 

 
landscape. Over 170 entries flooded in from artists, designers and architects and three have now  
  
been short-listed and are currently being refined with guidance from engineers.

A new volunteer tourism project has been established and aims to link volunteering with holidaying opportunities along the Suffolk coast. The first Suffolk Coast Greeters have now been recruited and  a training session and launch are soon to take place. For more information,   
  visit:www.suffolkcoastgreeters.org.uk. For information about booking a conservation holiday, visit:www.wilddaysconservation.org
 
The new www.thesuffolkcoast.co.uk website was launched in April 2015 and the Suffolk Coast  
 
hope it will encourage more people to visit the coast throughout the year. The Suffolk Coast Ltd is  
 
also successfully promoting what the area has to offer to visitors and tourists with high profile PR  
 
campaigns, increased social media coverage as well as connecting and boosting the profile of a  
 
string of local businesses.

 
The Food and Drink Development project is gaining real momentum. The newly formed Young  

 
Producers Group (one of the first of its kind) has attracted national media coverage and have hosted  
 
their first event The Suffolk Young Producers Food Fair. Work is also taking place on an interactive  
 
food trail web platform; where people will be able to create their own trail of places to visit and  
 
enjoy across the county.

 Volunteering Survey

 
Suffolk is embarking on a challenging yet vital piece of work which involves the development of a  
 
county-wide Volunteering Strategy. Whilst many partners have been a part of this process it is  
 

 
important we hear from two vital areas; Employers and the public (including those that already  
 
volunteer). As a result we have developed these two surveys which will not only help to develop a  
 
strong and relevant strategy but will directly influence its content.


 
It’s crucial we hear from as many people and as many employers as possible to get as much  
 
 
information back. Therefore we are asking two things from you please:

· For you to complete the surveys  (the ones that are applicable to you) and have your say on what direction volunteering in Suffolk should travel.

· Forward on to anyone you know that would like to be a part of this and can complete it.

You can find the survey and a bit more information  
 


  at http://www.communityactionsuffolk.org.uk/latest-news/have-your-say-on-volunteering-

 HYPERLINK "http://www.communityactionsuffolk.org.uk/latest-news/have-your-say-on-volunteering-in-suffolk/"
in-suffolk/

 
If you employ people (it doesn’t matter how large or small your company, public sector  
 
  
organisation, charity or voluntary sector organisation is) you can access the Employers Survey.   
 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/volemployers


 
If you are a member of the public and/or currently volunteer you can access the public survey.      
 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Genandvol


 
Both should take no longer than 5 – 10 minutes

Tree Wardens celebrate 25 years of helping green communities


 
The Tree Council and its volunteer tree champions celebrated 25 years of the national Tree Warden  
  
Scheme this week at a special conference organised by The Tree Council and Suffolk Coastal  
 

 
District Council.

 
The Tree Council’s Tree Warden Scheme was launched on 19 September 1990 in the wake of the  
 
devastation caused by the great storm and is now a UK-wide force of local volunteers, who act as  
 
the “eyes and ears” for trees in their communities – both rural and, increasingly, urban. Today there  
 
are thousands of volunteer tree champions in 150 local networks in England, Wales and Scotland.

 
On 26 September 2015 – 25 years after the launch – nearly 80 Tree Wardens celebrated this special  
 
anniversary at a conference hosted by Suffolk Coastal District at the Riverside Centre in Stratford  
 
St Andrew which was attended by Tree Wardens from Suffolk, Norfolk, Essex, Cambridgeshire and  
 
Hertfordshire. 

 
Nicholas Newton, Arboricultural & Landscape Manager at Suffolk Coastal, said:  “Tree Wardens  
 
are great examples of how local volunteers can help to conserve and enhance their neighbourhoods  
 
– in town and country – by championing trees.

 
 “With new threats to our tree scape from tree diseases like Ash Dieback – never have local  
 

 
community champions working to enhance their local tree scape been more vital.”

 
The forum was the part of a series of regional events taking place across the country this autumn to  
 
mark the 25th anniversary. At each event volunteer Tree Wardens from different local networks will  
 
gather to hear from tree experts, share project ideas and discuss the important contributions that  
 
Tree Wardens can make to their communities over the next 25 years.

 
Tree Council Director General, Pauline Buchanan Black, said: “Tree Wardens get to know their  
 
neighbours through their volunteering activity, and the support they receive by being part of a  
 

 
formal network helps them build skills and confidence.”

 
“Tree Wardens have proved to be a very cost-effective way of helping to make a community more  
  
liveable by planting and looking after trees. We plan to continue to give local Tree Warden networks  
 
the support which they find essential.

 
Another reminder please.

Have you responded yet?

 
Over half of Suffolk Coastal residents have responded to letters asking households to check the  
 
council holds the correct details for everyone who is entitled to vote. 

 
Residents are reminded to check they have responded to the letter which includes a Household  
 

  
Enquiry Form (HEF). This lists the details of all those in the household who are currently registered   
 
to vote. People are being asked to confirm the details of those living at that address and that those  
 
registered to vote are correct.

 
By law, we are required to send a reminder where we don't get a reply from a household. Help us to  
  
save money by replying promptly to the first letter.

 
Responding to the form is easy and can be done online, by phone or by text.

· Phone 0808 284 1563 to confirm that there are no changes. You will need the two security   
numbers printed on the letter to confirm by phone.  

· We are encouraging those people who have responded to do so online on our website.

 
Please accept Cllr Haworth-Culf's advance apologies for the 9th November 2015 as she has a 
 
  
simultaneous Joint Cabinet Meeting.

APPENDIX THREE

ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL POLICE REPORT

OCTOBER 2015

	· All together there were 13 crimes for Aldeburgh during September 2015. This is compared to 9 recorded for the same period during the previous year.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Of interest to the Council in September 2015
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	No of offences
	Offence
	Type of offence

	          3
	Thefts
	2 x other (from gardens) 1 x dwelling (from house fittings)

	2
	Criminal Damage
	2 x vehicle

	          7
	Other
	4 x domestic non-crime, 2 x common assault, 1 x drug possession     

	          1
	Burglary
	1 x other building (shop) 


Last month there were 14 offences of which 3 were detected. Seven have been finalised as undetected and four are still ongoing investigations.

	No of offences
	Offence
	Location of offence

	       12               
	Parking
	Aldeburgh streets.


Leiston and Aldeburgh Priorities 

Aldeburgh – Road Safety. To liaise with junior road safety officers in the schools and promote road safety and the highway code to pedestrians and cyclists.

Leiston- Road Safety. To liaise with junior road safety officers in the schools and promote road safety and the highway code to pedestrians and cyclists.

Grand Driver Scheme.  Driving workshops for over 60’s. The next workshop will be held at Aldeburgh Parish Church, Victoria Road, Aldeburgh, IP15 5DU on Tuesday 24th November 2015 at 10AM - 12.30PM

Caring for the Community Day. Multi Agency drop in. The idea of the Community Day is to bring local and national organisations together in one place and make them easily accessible to the local community. Wednesday 4th November 10am until 2pm.

National Road Safety Week. We have been awarded funding from Councillor Mr Richard Smith, for Hi visibility clothing and Hi Visibility items to place on clothing for our Junior Road Safety Officers at the Primary Schools. Speed camera checks and safety talks are also in place with the pupils.

Your Safer Neighbourhood Team

Tel. 101

E-mail leistonaldeburgh.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
PS 403 Mark Beresford




PCSO 3111 Terry Barrow

PC 1510 Carl Lawrence




PCSO 3316 Chris Francis 

